Melba Cemetery District
Board Meeting – 1 July 2025, Cemetery Office 7:00-8:30

Welcome:

Those in attendance: Lisa, Doris, Suzy, Brent, Rick & Lillian.
Guest: Jim Garner

Minutes read and approved by Rick & Suzy from June 2025 board meeting.

Bills approved by Rick & Suzy and signed. Bills totaled $4,615.36. Ending bank balance was under $50.00 so transferred money from savings.

Jim Garner was presented as a new board member to replace Brent Zeyer who resigned last board meeting.  Jim grew up in the valley and recently moved back to the valley from Nevada.

Rick presented possible fixes for pump. The water has been running 23/7 to keep the pump from cycling on and off. Rick thinks a gasket is the problem and is a simple fix, but will get 3 different bids to have someone place the gasket. Will also get bids at the same time to replace the old pump which is 30 years old, but doesn’t have a lot of hours on it because they started to use the irrigation system.

Budget presented for next year for preliminary review. Budget hearing will be held August 26 at 7:00 in the office, it will be in place of the September 2, board meeting. Notice will be placed in the paper around August 13. 

Section Pin pricing was presented by Lisa. For section A 189 pins the cost would be around $900.00. Rick was going to check with a machinist that is doing some work for him to see what the price would be from them.

Lawn needs food. Idaho Sprinkler came out and changed some heads to get some areas better. Brent to check price at Home Depot on fertilizer and fungicide.

Brent will check with Mikel Winters on repairing the kinks on the JD Tractor.

Brent will spray the parking lot and berm.


